

April 25, 2022

Dr. Lesley Brown President & Vice-Chancellor Yukon University 500 University Drive PO Box 2799 Whitehorse, Yukon V1A 5K4

Dear President Brown,

RE: Congratulations on your installation as President and Vice-Chancellor

On behalf of Capilano University, it gives me great pleasure to extend congratulations on your installation as president and vice-chancellor of Yukon University.

Your experience as a senior academic leader in Alberta and your scholarly experience at a variety of post-secondary institutions will serve you well during this period of change at Yukon University. I know your vision and guidance will help Yukon University continue to thrive and impact the future of Northern Canada and its people for years to come.

This is an exciting time for Yukon University as it embraces its position as Canada's first university north of 60. Having also gone through a journey to becoming a university recently, all of us at Capilano University are cheering you on and here to support you in any way we can.

I wish you every success in leading Yukon University through this transformational chapter of its history.

Warm regards,

Paul Dangerfield

President & Vice-Chancellor, Capilano University